Ethel Thanks

U.N.

United Nations

Mrs. Robert F. Kennedy sent the United Nations general assembly a message yesterday thanking the members for the tributes to her dead husband.

U.S. Ambassador Arthur J. Goldberg read it out after the 124-nation Assembly had stood for a moment of silence in memory of the Senator.

"I wish to thank you, Mr. President, from the bottom of my heart for the tribute you are paying to my husband from the tribunal of the General Assembly of the United Nations." Mrs. Kennedy said.

Her remarks were addressed to Corneliu Manescu. Romanian Foreign Minister, who is also the president of the General Assembly.

"I would appreciate it very much if you would convey to the members of the United-Nations the thanks of all members of the family for the many speeches of sympathy which have been made at the United Nations."

Associated Press